

SECOND-CYCLE EXAM

INFORMATION FOR STUDENTS

Do not Write the answers on this exam. Write your answers on the separate answer sheet. Use a blue/black pen.

PART 1

Questions 1-5

Match the columns.

For questions 1-5 mark the correct letter A-F on your answer sheet.

0. Step mother	F.....	A	My nephew's sister	D	My grandfather's wife
1. Sister					
2. Grandmother					
3. Daughter-in-law		B	My cousin's father	E	My brother in law's wife
4. Niece					
5. Uncle		C	My son's wife	F	My father's second wife

PART 2

Questions 6-10

Read the sentences and choose the best answer for each space.

For questions 6-10 mark A, B or C on your answer sheet.

0	you like Sushi?				
	(A) Do	B	Are	C	Does
6.	Mariain a very big city.				
	A don't live	B	doesn't live	C	not lives
7.	Where you work?				
	A do	B	are	C	does
8.	Whereyou live?				
	A are	B	does	C	do
9.	 your brothers study English?				
	A Does	B	Do	C	Are
10.	They like this city.				
	A doesn't	B	aren't	C	don't

PART 3

Questions 11-15

Read the sentences and choose the best word (A, B or C) for each space.

For questions 11-15 mark A, B or C on your answer sheet.

0	Hi, nice to meet you!				
	A Thank you	(B)	Nice to meet you, too	C	That's great
11.	What do you like?				
	A I do	B	I don't like	C	Pasta
12.	Do you play soccer?				
	A Yes I am.	B	No I do.	C	Yes, I do.

13. What do you listen to?

A A book.

B The newspaper.

C The radio.

14. Do you live in Tacna?

A Yes, I'm.

B Yes, I do.

C Yes, you are.

15. Does your father cook?

A Yes he is

B Yes, he don't.

C No, he doesn't.

PART 4

Questions 16-20

Complete the conversation.

For questions 16-20 mark the correct letter **A-F** on your answer sheet.

Salesperson:(0) F

Rose: Yes, what size is it?

Salesperson: (16)

Rose: A small.

Salesperson: (17)

Rose: A red one , where can I try it on?

Salesperson: (18).....

Rose: Thanks.(19).....

Salesperson: It's 45 dollars. (20)?

A. Let's see, this is a small, what color do you want?

B. It is large, what size do you need?

C. Do you have cash?

D. How much is it?

E. The changing rooms are over there.

F. Do you like this shirt?

PART 5

Questions 21-25

Complete the sentences with the verbs from the boxes. Use: **the simple present in the correct form.**

For questions 21-25 write the words on your answer sheet.

0. My brothers live in Tacna.

21. She animals.

22. What music.....to?

23.What?

24.He hardly ever..... water.

25. She always..... a uniform.

live

you/do

She/listen

not like

drink

wear

PART 6

Questions 26-32

Read the text about Stacy's friends. Are the sentences Right, Wrong or doesn't say in the text?

For questions 26-32 mark the correct letter A, B or C on your answer sheet.

Stacy's Friends

Stacy is a singer. She loves to sing. She is in a band. She sings in the band. She is the lead singer. Sometimes, she plays the piano. Chad is Stacy's boyfriend. He is also in the band. He stands next to Stacy. He plays the electric guitar. Sometimes Chad sings with Stacy. Dean is Chad and Stacy's friend. He is also in the band. He stands next to Chad. He plays bass guitar. Dean does not sing. He does not like to sing. The band practices three times a week. They mostly perform at nightclubs. Sometimes, they sing at weddings. They are a very good band.

- | | | | | | | | |
|-----|-----------------------------------|---|-------|----------|-------|---|--------------|
| 0 | Stacy isn't a singer. | A | Right | B | Wrong | C | Doesn't say |
| 26. | She plays in a band. | A | Right | B | Wrong | C | Doesn't say |
| 27. | She plays the guitar. | A | Right | B | Wrong | C | Doesn't say |
| 28. | Stacy has a boyfriend. | A | Right | B | Wrong | C | Doesn't say |
| 29. | Stacy's boyfriend is Dean. | A | Right | B | Wrong | C | Doesn't say |
| 30. | Chad plays the piano in the band. | A | Right | B | Wrong | C | Doesn't say |
| 31. | The band practices every day. | A | Right | B | Wrong | C | Doesn't say. |
| 32. | They are a very good band. | A | Right | B | Wrong | C | Doesn't say |

PART 7

Questions 33-40

Read the text about "music". Choose the best word for each space.

For questions 33-40 mark the correct letter A, B or C on your answer sheet.

MUSIC

Jim Sullivan (0)..... music. He plays many (33)..... He plays the piano, clarinet, saxophone, trumpet, guitar, and bagpipes. (34)..... bagpipes are his favorite instrument to play. Not many people (35)..... the bagpipes. Jim plays the bagpipes (36)..... celebrations. He also plays the bagpipes in parades. The people (37)..... to the bagpipes. They clap for Jim. They enjoy the (38).... of the bagpipes. Jim also (39)... people how to play the bagpipes. He gives lessons to children and adults. He teaches them the history of the bagpipes. He teaches them how to play music (40)..... the bagpipes. Jim is a teacher.

- | | | | |
|-----|-----------|---------------|----------------|
| 0 | A your | B I | C likes |
| 33. | A have | B instruments | C instrument |
| 34. | A The | B Her | C A |
| 35. | A plays | B play | C sing |
| 36. | A very | B for | C the |
| 37. | A listens | B listen | C play |
| 38. | A music | B piano | C songs |
| 39. | A teach | B teaches | C teacher |
| 40. | A that | B for | C with |

PART 8

Questions 41 – 50

Complete the text with one word from the box.

For questions 41 – 50, write the words on your answer sheet.

Introducing Robert

Robert Hughes (0) lives in Atlanta, Georgia. He (41)..... with his (42)....., Patricia.

They live with their two children, Sam and Lana. Robert loves his (43)..... Robert works as a

(44)..... officer in Atlanta. He (45)..... a good police officer. Robert is a police officer

because he likes to (46)..... people. Robert protects the citizens of Atlanta. He solves (47).....

and catches (48)..... He keeps the citizens safe. Sometimes he visits the (49)..... He talks to

students. The students like Robert. Officer Robert Hughes is a hero (50)..... Atlanta

~~lives~~ – lives – job – is – crimes – schools – criminals - help - police – in – wife

PART 9

Questions 51-55

Read the letter and answer the questions. Use long answers.

For questions 51-55 write the information on your answer sheet.

Dave's son

Dave's son is very special; he is only five years old and he can speak four languages and he can also write. When he is at home he likes painting and drawing. He is still in kindergarten. Dave thinks his son is a genius; they live in a small town. People think Dave is very lucky to have an outstanding son. Dave's son name is Mark; he looks like a normal kid but he finds it difficult to make friends, so he is mostly on the computer drawing and painting in a digital way. Nobody helps him with the computer but he uses it perfectly. His father hopes Mark is a very good professional someday.

0. Who is very special? Dave's son.

51. How old is Dave's son? ...

52. How many languages can he speak? ...

53. Where do they live?...

54. Who helps Mark to use the computer?...

55. What does his father hope?...

PART 10

Questions 56-60

Choose the correct alternative according to the symbol

For questions 56-60 write the information on your answer sheet.

meat - come - her - home - go - money - who - eat - computer - banana - food - do - don't - niece - brother

56. 			
57. 			
58. 			
59. 			
60. 			

PART 11

Questions 61-65

Choose the correct alternative.

For questions 61-65 write the information on your answer sheet.

- | | | | | | |
|-------|---------------------|---|---------------------|---|---------------------|
| 61. A | <u>national</u> | B | <u>national</u> | C | <u>national</u> |
| 62. A | <u>American</u> | B | <u>American</u> | C | <u>American</u> |
| 63. A | <u>receptionist</u> | B | <u>receptionist</u> | C | <u>receptionist</u> |
| 64. A | <u>unemployed</u> | B | <u>unemployed</u> | C | <u>unemployed</u> |
| 65. A | <u>remember</u> | B | <u>remember</u> | C | <u>remember</u> |

PART 12

Questions 66-70

Write an email to a friend from the US Talk about your daily routine. Use the information in the box.

Write between 60-70 words on your answer sheet.

- 66. Name
- 67. Age
- 68. Country/city
- 69. What you do in the morning
- 70. What you do in the afternoon

PART 13

Questions 71-80

Fill in the blanks with the correct information.

For questions 71-80 write the information on your answer sheet.

LISTENING 1

Listen to five speakers. Match each speaker with the question they are answering

- | | |
|---------------------|----------------------------------|
| 71. Speaker 1 | A What do you do? |
| 72. Speaker 2 | B Where do you work? |
| 73. Speaker 3 | C Do you work on weekends? |
| 74. Speaker 4 | D Do you work with other people? |
| 75. Speaker 5 | E Do you like your work? |

LISTENING 2

Listen to five conversations. Circle the correct answer.

71. Where does Kelly usually have breakfast?
a) in a café b) at work
72. What does Pete do when he arrives home?
a) make dinner b) take a shower
73. How often do John's parents see their son?
a) three times a year b) every four weeks
74. What does Jill do on Saturday afternoon?
a) go shopping b) go to the movies
75. What time does Phil usually get up on Saturdays?
a) 8 a.m. b) 9 a.m.

